

JANUARY 2019

Upcoming Club Events

Wednesday Run 6th February - The Roundabout Run

The first Wednesday Mid-Week run for 2019 is to Upper Coomera to John Signato Park Reserve Road overlooking a lake on Coomera River for a BYO morning tea, followed by a run through the "Burbs" to Arundel Tavern for lunch. For information contact Dave Willmott on (07) 55932524.

Date: 6th February 2019

Meet: At Arthur Earle Park Nerang - Exit 71 on the M1

Time: Meet at 9am for 9.30am Departure

Breakfast Run 10th February

A Breakfast Run is planned for the first Sunday event for 2019. The event will be held at the Pavilion Garden Restaurant at Mt Tamborine. The cost for the buffet (eat as much as you like) is \$25 per head. For more information contact Ron Gaudion on 5579 9387 or 0432 918112

Date: 10th February 2019

Meet: Arthur Earle Park, Nerang

Time: Meet 8.00am for 8.30am departure



Cutting the Cake at the 5th Anniversary of Our Wednesday Events

Next Meeting

The next meeting will be held on Monday 28th January 2019 at the Hinterland Hotel, 53 Station Street Nerang starting at 7.00pm. All members and Guests are welcome.



 $\mathbf{5}^{\text{th}}$ Anniversary of Wednesday Runs to Brunswick Heads 2

From the Chairman - Tom Ross

A very warm welcome to all Jaguar Club Gold Coast Register Members to another exciting year. I trust members and their families had a wonderful Christmas Festive Season and welcomed in the New Year in style.

Your Committee met early in December and arranged a fun packed Events Programme for 2019. The format is basically unchanged, with three events each month, Mid-Week and Sunday Events plus the General Monthly Meeting on the last Monday of each month – January to November. The Chairman's Weekend will be the last weekend in August; planning is well under way with the Ross's getting some good advice from the Howlett's.

The 2019 Calendar of Events is printed in this Magazine on page 6 and I look forward to seeing you at our next meeting on Monday 28th January.

Happy Jaguaring.

Tom Ross CHAIRMAN.

Jaguar Drivers Club of Queensland Free – Gourmet Sausage Sizzle - Australia Day 26 January 2019

The Australia Day event will again be held at Cormorant Bay park at Wivenhoe Dam. Cormorant Bay offers very pleasant picnic amenities with wonderful views of Wivenhoe Dam. There is plenty of shade with ample tables and seating benches. Drinking water is available on site. There is a café at Cormorant Bay which is open on public holidays.

This event is held for all JDCQ regions club members and their guests. The day will start off with a BYO morning tea followed by a free sausage sizzle put on by the club. There are also free electric BBQs on site if you wish to bring your own lunch.

Members are requested to <u>not</u> bring glass drinking vessels, only plastic for safety reasons. <u>Directions</u>: Take the Brisbane Valley Highway and a few Kms north of Fernvale turn off to Cormorant Bay Park which is immediately south of the Wivenhoe Dam Wall. Meet at the park between 10.30am and 11am.

Gold Coast members wishing to attend and travel together are to meet at the BP Service Centre Coomera at 8am for an 8.30am departure.

Please advise David Willmott on 55932524 or 04084555249 if you are attending.

Mid-Week Events

Having proved to be successful last year, the Committee has again agreed to the way some events are organised to allow for an expanded choice of venues and reduce the workload of the organisers. Some events will be a Morning Tea Run or Lunch Only Run, where there is no route planned and members will drive directly to the venue, whether it be a coffee shop, restaurant or park (BYO). In addition, some events will be organised on a Tuesday instead of a Wednesday. These changes will be highlighted in the magazine as the date approaches.

The Committee requests members to consider volunteering to organised one these short events to help make this a successful year. The only organising required is to identify a suitable venue and make a booking for the number of members who have advised they will attend. (Non-committee members may be aware of interesting venues we have not visited before). Members interested are asked to contact David Willmott on 5593 2524 who is coordinating short events.

MONTHLY MEETING JAGUAR DRIVERS' CLUB OF QUEENSLAND INC. GOLD COAST REGISTER HELD AT HINTERLAND HOTEL NERANG QLD. – 26th November 2018

The meeting was opened at 7.00pm by the Chairman, Ray Howlett, who warmly welcomed all members and our guest, Ray Hodges, our Brisbane Librarian.

Apologies: Caroline Coulston, Stuart Dawson, May Gaudion, Joan Gracie, Denise Hutchins, Bichard & Caroline Mercer.

Minutes of Previous Meeting: Taken as read.

Approved by S Duncan; Seconded by G Mikkelsen.

There was no business arising from the Minutes.

Treasurer's Report: Our Cheque Account has a balance of \$2,193.65, including interest of \$0.11 interest (again, whoopee!!). Our Web Account has a balance of \$7,977.04, including interest of \$8.60. It was voted unanimously to transfer \$977.04 from the Web Account to the Cheque Account, to cover the cost of subsidising this year's Christmas Party.

Approved by R Gaudion; Seconded by C Miers.

Correspondence: A package with membership badges, to be awarded under "General Business".

Past Events: The mid-week morning tea was held at the Eco Café in the Currumbin Valley. The "main event" comprised of a run to the Hinze Dam for a morning tea picnic, followed by lunch at Mike's Kitchen, Merrimac. Thanks to Gwen Howlett for a moving ceremony at Hinze Dam in honour of Remembrance Day, and thanks to Ruth who controlled the crowds effortlessly in the absence of our esteemed Vice-Chair (who is no doubt in withdrawal at the lack of his photo in the monthly magazine!!).

Future Events: "Mid-Week Run" (5 Dec) – Leaving from Schuster Park for morning tea at Clarrie Hall Dam, to celebrate the 5th anniversary of the Mid-Week Run, followed by lunch at the newly renovated Brunswick Heads Hotel for lunch.

"Christmas Party" (9 Dec). Meeting at The Glades Golf Club, Robina, for drinks at 12.00pm and lunch at 12.30pm. Final payments at tonight's meeting.

"Mid-Week Run" (6 Feb) – details to be confirmed in January 2019.

"Breakfast Run" (10 Feb) – This ever-popular event will take place at the Pavilion Garden Restaurant, Mt. Tamborine. Meet at 8.00am for 8.30am departure from Arthur Earle Park. \$25 per person for a full buffet breakfast – to be paid by January's meeting.

Cars and Parts: Jaguar Number Plates x 2 "999CAT". Contact Bryan White for details. Library/PR: 30 past editions of the Jaguar Magazine are available, free to anyone interested, courtesy of Kurt Lindener. Please see Ron Gaudion if you are interested. Ray Hodges mentioned a couple of new books are available: "Jaguar – All the Cars (Second Edition)" and "Jaguar from the Shop Floor", which are both available with a small deposit. He also briefly outlined the new Queensland Committee, details of which can be viewed on the website, and highlighted some positions which are yet to be filled, including Membership Officer and Facebook Administrator. Anyone interested should contact Brisbane.

Editor: Robin advised the cost of the magazine had gone up \$6, and also made mention of John Weekes, a Brisbane member, who sadly lost his battle with cancer recently.

General Business: John Porter advised members of Jaguar shirts (\$25) and caps (\$10) for sale. Members need to be exact on sizing. Ladies can bring along their own shirts and have them embroidered.

Debbie Duncan will follow up with Bruce Lynton regarding the I-Pace arrival, and ensure that an invitation is forthcoming for all members to view the car.

Ray Howlett thanked all the members for their participation in all the events over the past year, and also the Committee for their commitment to putting together such great occasions. Although there were some sad times during the year, we also enjoyed some great laughs with good friends. He was pleased to see so many people at tonight's dinner "for his send-off"????? (Don't worry – I will set him straight!)

Finally, some well-deserved 20-year badges were awarded to Ron & Bobbie Brazier, Robin & Junita Kup-Ferroth and John & Marilyn Porter. Great effort by you all!!

Raffle: Prizes were drawn and won as follows:

Bottle of White Wine – drawn by Ray Howlett; won by Ray Howlett (huh??).

Bottle of Red Wine – drawn by Ray Howlett; won by Ray Hodges. Bottle of Sparkling – drawn by Ray Hodges; won by Tom Ross.

Huge thanks to Dale Dimmack for donating the prizes this month.

Supper: The Chairman thanked Marilyn, Chris and Jane for the delicious supper tonight and for all the suppers over the last year. A very generous gesture from them all!

There being no further business to discuss, the Chairman closed the meeting at 7.43pm, and passed the Chair to Ron Gaudion to run the AGM.

Debbie Duncan Secretary

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING JAGUAR DRIVERS CLUB OF QUEENSLAND INC. GOLD COAST REGISTER HELD AT THE HINTERLAND HOTEL 26 NOVEMBER 2018

The meeting was opened at 7.44pm by Ron Gaudion, who agreed to chair the AGM. Ron passed on to Ray Howlett, and the outgoing committee, a big thank you and congratulations from the members for another successful year for the Register.

Apologies: As per general meeting.

Minutes of Previous AGM and Treasurer's Report: Agreed as taken as read by all members present.

Moved: Marilyn Porter, Seconded: Chris Miers.

There was no business arising from the minutes or Treasurer's report.

All positions declared vacant.

The following were voted in for the new Committee:

Chairman - Tom Ross
Vice Chairman - David Willmott
Secretary - Irene Ross
Treasurers - Lyn Evers

Editor - Robin Kup- Ferroth

PR / Library - Ron Gaudion

Committee - Ray Howlett, Arthur Kontalis, Jane Mikkelsen, Gwen Howlett

AGM Treasurer's report:

General account- \$2,193.65 Web saving account - \$7,977.04

Moved: Steve Duncan, Seconded: Debbie Duncan.

There being no further business the Chair was handed over to newly appointed Chairman Tom Ross, who thanked the previous committee, and offered a summary of his background to allow members to become familiar with the new Chairman.

The AGM closed at 7.54pm.

Debbie Duncan Past Secretary

2018 Award Winners Gold Coast



Gold Coast Calendar of Events 2019

Month	Date	Event
January	Mon 28 th	Monthly Meeting
February	Wed 6 th	Mid-Week Run
	Sun 10 th	Breakfast Run
	Mon 25 th	Monthly Meeting
March	Wed 6 th	Mid-Week Run
	Sun 17 th	Luncheon Run
	Mon 25 th	Monthly Meeting
April	Tues 2 nd	Mid-Week Run
	Sun 14 th	Luncheon Run
	Mon 29 th	Monthly Meeting
May	Wed 1st	Mid-Week Run
	Sun 12 th	Mothers' Day Luncheon
	Sun 26 th	Macleans Bridge Car Show (not a club event)
	Mon 27 th	Monthly Meeting
June	Tue 4 th	Mid-Week Run
	Sun 16 th	Sunday Luncheon Run
	Mon 24 th	Monthly Meeting
July	Wed 3 rd	Mid-Week Breckie Run
	Sun 14 th	Christmas in July Lunch
	Mon 29 th	Monthly Meeting
August	Wed 7 th	Mid-Week Run
	Mon 26 th	Monthly Meeting
	Fri 30 th – Sun 1 st Sep	Chairman's Weekend Away (Two Nights Away)
September	Wed 4 th	Mid-Week Run
	Sun 15 th	Annual Spring Affair
	Mon 30 th	Monthly Meeting
October	Wed 2 nd	Mid-Week Lunch Run
	Sun 20 th	Sunday Luncheon Run
	Mon 28 th	Monthly Meeting
November	Wed 6 th	Mid-Week Run
	Sun 17 th	Sunday Luncheon Run
	Mon 25 th	Monthly Meeting & Annual General Meeting
December	Wed 4 th	Mid-Week Run - 6 th Anniversary
	Sun 1 st	Christmas Party Luncheon



Nerang Mechanical Workshop

Paul & Faye Wallis Proprietors

PH: 55 27 4351

Fax: 5527 3982

5/73 Lawrence Drive Nerang Qld 4211



Fleet Card Servicing



CLUB DETAILS

All Correspondence to: The Secretary

JDCQ Gold Coast Register

PO Box 7636 Gold Coast Mail Exchange Qld 4217

Club Account (For Payment):

Bank of Queensland

BSB 124 -001 A/C No. 10224513

Note

As a courtesy, members are requested to advise the organiser of an event ASAP if:

- 1. They are planning to attend an event but have not provided previous notice of this; or
- 2. They are not able to attend the event when previously advised they will be attending.

Disclaimer

The Gold Coast Register of the Jaguar Drivers Club of Queensland Inc. cannot accept any responsibility for any product or service statements made herein, and the opinions or comments from any contributor to the newsletter are not necessarily those of the club, its committee, its members or the Editor.



2018 Christmas Party